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Headington Committee For Development Action

http://www.hcda.org.uk 
Minutes of the meeting held on 25 March 2015 at 7.00pm
Executive meeting Room JHB 128, Executive Suite, John Henry Brookes Building, London Road.


Present:

Rosemary Belton
Friends of Bury Knowle Park

Patrick Coulter
Headington Road Runners – CHAIR (PC)
Keith Frayn
Ramblers’ Association – VICE CHAIR (KF)
Liz Grosvenor
CCoHRA – ADMIN SUPPORT
Carolyn Gulliver
London Court Residents’

Sheila Hurst
New Headington Residents’ Association

Tony Joyce
Oxford Civic Society TJ
Darren McFarland
Churches Together in Headington

Glynis Philips
Oxfordshire County Councillor (Barton, Sandhills & Risinghurst) (GP)
Maddy Podichetty
Mileway Gardens RA (alternate) MP
Margaret Simpson
U3A Headington (MS)
Dee Sinclair
Oxford City Councillor (Quarry & Risinghurst) DS
Andrea Siret
Oxford Brookes University (AS)
Marie Vickers 
Friends of Quarry – Honorary Secretary (MV)
Peter West
St Anne’s, Gathorne, Rock Edge, & Margaret Road Residents’ Association (PW)
Lesley Williams
Headington Schools Partnership

Charles Young
Headington Transport Group (guest speaker) CY
Apologies:

Heather Armitage
Town Furze Allotments & Friends of Lye Valley

Richard Bradley
Streets for People – TREASURER

Liz Brighouse
Oxfordshire County Councillor (Churchill & Lye Valley)
Mary Clarkson
Oxford City Councillor (Marston)

Tanya Field
Headington Community Association

Kim Griffiths
6th Headington Guiding

Sonja Roffey
Mileway Gardens Residents’ Association

Roz Smith
Oxfordshire County Councillor (Headington & Quarry)

Howard Stanbury
Friends of Old Headington

1. Apologies, Welcome new members, introductions, notify items for AOB
Maddy Podichetty (Mileway Gardens Residents’ Association – alternate) was welcomed to her first meeting.

2. The Minutes of the last meeting of 28 January were agreed. 
3. Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda (including Executive Minutes of 9 March ‘Exec’)

· 4.  The old Christmas lights have been recycled and gone to a care Home in Abingdon.

· 5.  Jill Cummings emailed to say that no further thanks were required to be sent to her, and she thanked us for our support for the local events she organised.

· 8.  Hanging Baskets – Elsa Bell has taken over from Jill and is making progress on securing support for this year’s baskets.

· 10. Our response on the Community Involvement in Planning has been submitted.

· 1. (Exec) The County do not have sufficient resources to visit us to give a presentation.

· 1. (Exec.) We are still trying to arrange a meeting with OCVA.

· 4. (Exec.) The website is in the process of being updated.  We need some up-to-date photos – PW and AS may be able to supply some.  They are to be sent to KF.

4. Headington Festival 2015 – 30 & 31 May
KF, Chair of the Festival Committee, reported that there is a good committee in place.  Weekend events are being planned and fund raising has been started.  
· The overall budget for the festival is £7,000 of which £1,000 will be donated by HA.  Grants have already been received from scottfraser, the County Council, the HUB & Headington Community Association, and Waitrose are currently collecting tokens for us. We are awaiting Roz’s return from holiday to continue with the fund-raising raffle.

· The manager of Skipton Building Society has shown an interest in being involved in the Saturday events.

· The Headington Festival 2015 vibrant website is now up and running http://www.headingtonfestival.co.uk/
· The Saturday events will consist of a market, other stalls and street entertainers, together with a display of Morris Minors in front of St Andrew’s School. There may be Morris Dancers and the Walking Post Box where the entries from the Odd One Out competition in the local shops and businesses can be posted.
· The Sunday will be the traditional Bury Knowle Park event.

· MS is co-ordinating the volunteers – and she needs more helpers.
· The Round Table will be providing a Real Ale tent and there will be a jazz pianist playing.
· PW is in charge of publicity and we will be advertising in the next Headington Monthly magazine. PW will investigate advertising in the local newspapers in Barton, Wood Farm and Northway – contacts to be found via the Community Development Team.  We need to advertise for volunteers particularly for the Saturday events.

· GP will be making a monetary contribution to the festival shortly.

5. Farmers’ Market
CY reported that the Market Committee are addressing the decline of the number of stalls.  Various meetings have taken place and they are “gambling” with the idea of moving the market to weekly on a Saturday.
Kennett Road residents have been leafleted to gauge their reaction to weekly closures and NHRA will be contacted for their views too.  If the answers are favourable then the City will be asked for road closure permission.  Plan B would be to move the market along the road to New High Street.
Parking for the market vans is increasingly difficult but St Andrew’s School have offered their front parking spaces for use on Saturday.

Sainsbury and Iceland are happy to move their delivery days to Friday to accommodate this change.
It is hoped that this can be realised within a couple of months.

Q.  Why has there been a decline – is it because the goods are too expensive?

A.  There were difficulties with the veg stall in winter – there is now a substitute stall.  A survey proved that meat on the market is cheaper than in Sainsbury’s, but the veg is more expensive because it is local and from small suppliers.  Fish is also cheaper, but jams and specialised items are more expensive.  The fruit in the Autumn is always cheaper than the shops.  We discourage the selling of processed products because that is not what a farmers’ market is for.
Q.  How many do you have on the committee?
A.  Following two retirements recently there are now only two members.  MP subsequently offered to join them.

The market is important because it raises money for charitable actions like giving grants. No other local markets plough profits back to the community in this way.  It was agreed that we need to advertise this fact more widely.

6. Headington Neighbourhood Plan
PC updated the meeting on the HNP.  Progress is being made towards the production of a draft plan for consultation which will result from policies being put forward by each of the policy working groups. The draft will be launched at the Festival and the following 6 weeks will be a consultation period where we hope to take over a local empty shop to have as a drop-in centre to discuss the plan with interested individuals.  Each week will concentrate on each policy group area, and the referendum is planned for early in 2016.
Following the implementation of the plan the next step may be to form a parish or neighbourhood council which would have the power to raise money for the local area.  There may be boundary issues relating to political wards.

Q.  Would a council get funding?

A.  Yes, some parish councils can raise as much as 3-400,000 per year.  For example, Risinghurst Parish Council (much smaller than Headington would be) raises £43,000
7. Stansfeld Field Study Centre
MV gave a brief reminder of the background.  Stansfeld has been registered as an Asset of Community Value by The Friends of Quarry.  In March this year Birmingham City Council posted its intention to sell the site (17 acres) on a long lease of 250 years.  It is now in the moratorium period – 6 weeks to decide whether to submit a bid.  A meeting is being held at Headington Quarry Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday 26 March, to discuss the way forward.  Once any bid is put forward there is a period of 6 months for BCC to consider it and they will prepare a shortlist of bidders.  No money needs to be pledged at this stage but evidence of a viable group should be made available.  The woodland area is protected – the only developable land is the area that is currently built on (1/2 hectare) and at present the site is not available to the local school children.  The eventual buyer will need to purchase the whole site and probably set up a consortium to manage the protected woodland.
So far two groups have shown an interest in joining with FOQ to secure this site.

The City Council have already expressed their concerns about any proposed development as there would be access difficulties.  It is thought that the Chief Planner ought to be able to say at this stage what permissible development might be acceptable, because without this the bid would be blind.  They would need to define any requirement for affordable housing although the site is probably too small to invoke this requirement.  Any building specification needs to be discussed with the planners before the bids are submitted.

8. Presentation on Transport Strategy
CY outlined the draft response, on behalf of the Headington Transport Group, to the County Council’s proposed transport strategy for Oxford/Headington.  The plan can be found here: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/local-transport-plan-ltp4
Their draft response had already been distributed to the committee.

Here is the executive summary:

Executive Summary

1. Because the plan is at this stage a strategic overview, it is essential that localities continue to be consulted as it is turned into more detailed proposals.

2. The overview of future transport demand seems to be based on a one-sided approach, starting from new housing and neglecting the relationship between the location of housing and of jobs.

3. The proposed Bus Rapid Transport scheme looks promising but we have concerns about

a. Whether the new vehicles might represent a net addition to existing bus and coach flows in Headington, and

b. The proposed alternative routes to the Churchill and the JR.

4. We welcome measures to restrict car commuting to workplaces, but would prefer a more radical approach than the Workplace Parking Levy.

5. The strategy does not pay adequate attention to the scope for developing the now mature technology for car-sharing.

6. The standards for Super and Premium cycle routes may be too lax.

7. There are as yet no specific proposals that support the declared goal of promoting pedestrian transport.

Some further points and comments:

He explained that this strategic plan takes us to 2031.  He stressed that the plan should start looking from where the jobs are rather than where the houses are as this will eliminate the needs for extra car journeys to get to work.  Unfortunately, the County does not have a policy of relating development and transport.

There is a plan to move the Park & Rides out of the city – the main one to affect Headington would be a route between Cumnor P&R and Thornhill P&R (which is staying).  The aspiration of the County is to create a world class cycling city but there is no reference to where the roads to accommodate cyclists are, and nothing about cycle parking.  The knowledge spine takes insufficient account of exactly where the jobs are.
The report does not mention or promote the use of car clubs – there are 32 club cars in the city, or which 5 are in Headington.  There is no reference to a walking strategy (no reference to schools travel plans) or the promotion of cycle hire.
Q.  Is the County and City working together?

A. Yes, the consultation is ongoing.

Q. Why do people drive into the city?

A.  They live outside where there is no, or inadequate, public transport, and driving is cheaper than the transport that is available.

It is thought that one answer is to make the Controlled Parking Zones (CPZ) city-wide to obviate commuter parking in residential streets, and/or introduce road pricing or congestion charging.

There is controversy about moving the P&R sites out of the city.  It has been suggested that the Thornhill P&R is expanded again to create a dedicated area for hospital staff.

The promotion of walking and cycling does not take account of the ageing population who need local transport solutions to local shops and businesses.  Mobility scooters are not mentioned.

It was pointed out that it is the bus companies, not the county, who decide where buses go.
In the light of the discussion

They will add comments about air quality, bus pricing , consideration of older people and the wider implementation of the CPZ scheme.
9. Any other business
· We have been asked if the OX3 booklet can be re-issued. This proved to be a rather complicated exercise as information tended to become out-of-date as soon as it was published. The Headington website is a better source of information, but this will be discussed by the HA Exec.

· The “Headington Lake” has allegedly been sorted but there is still a problem of gutter flooding from the garage to the White |Horse.  GP and DS will pursue this with the city council.

· A recent report in the Oxford Times regarding solar panels in Old Headington purported to convey that FOH were against the panels.  The Chair of FOH contacted us to put the record straight as she had been misrepresented in the paper.  Friends of BKP had also not complained as suggested in the same article.

· Telephone Box –a grant has been given to FOH – painting will begin soon, and a grand opening is planned.

· TJ will contact the members of CCoHRA after Easter with a view to them being amalgamated into HA who will address any local RA issues periodically.

· MV is standing down as Hon Sec after 5 years and seeks a replacement.  She will write out a job description.

10. The meeting ended at 9.10pm.
11. The next meeting will be at 7pm on 27 May 2015 in the same room, Executive meeting Room JHB 128, Executive Suite, John Henry Brookes Building.
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